
Notice of Public Hearing 

The Siskiyou County Board of Supervisors will hold a Public Hearing on Tuesday, June 20, 2023, at 9:00 a.m. or 
as soon thereafter as may be heard, in the Board of Supervisors’ Chambers, Siskiyou County Courthouse, 311 
Fourth Street, Yreka, California on the following item: 

Electric Vehicle Charging Stations Ordinance and Permitting Checklist (SP-23-01) 

Siskiyou County is required to comply with AB 1236 and AB 970. AB 1236 requires that all counties streamline 
Electric Vehicle Charging Station (EVCS) by: 

1. Adopting an EVCS permit streamlining ordinance with 7 key components, and; 

2. Posting EVCS permit checklists for both residential and non-residential applicants online (if a 

jurisdiction operates a website). 

The County has drafted materials to comply with AB 1236 and AB 970. Materials include a draft zoning ordinance 
and a draft checklist for permitting Electric Vehicles and Electric Vehicle Service Equipment (EVSE). 

This ordinance and permitting checklist is exempted from the California Environmental Quality Act ("CEQA") 
pursuant to Section 15061 (b)(3) because the activity is covered by the general rule which exempts activities that 
can be seen with certainty to have no possibility for causing a significant effect on the environment. All project 
documents are on file at the Planning Division of the Siskiyou County Community Development Department and 
are available for public review. A staff report, and all attachments will be available for public review three working 
days prior to the Board of Supervisors meeting either at the Planning Division office or online on the Siskiyou 
County website. 

The public may attend by zoom/teleconference or in person. All interested persons are invited to be present and 
be heard thereon or present comments in writing to the Board of Supervisors, 311 Fourth Street, Room 201, 
Yreka, CA 96097 or to the following email: wendy@sisqvotes.org. All items presented to the Board of Supervisors 
during a public hearing, including but not limited to, letters, e-mail, petitions, photos, or maps, become a permanent 
part of the record and must be submitted to the Clerk of the Board. It is advised that the presenter bring 7 copies 
of anything presented to the Board and that the presenter create copies in advance for their own records. 

All public records related to an open session item on the agenda, which are not exempt from disclosure pursuant 
to the California Public Records Act, that are distributed to a majority of the legislative body will be available for 
public inspection at 311 Fourth Street, Room 201, Yreka CA 96097 at the same time that the public records are 
distributed or made available to a majority of the members of the legislative body. All supporting documentation 
is available for public review in the office of the Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, located in the Siskiyou County 
Clerk’s Office, 311 Fourth Street, Room 201, Yreka, CA 96097, during regular business hours, 9:00a.m. – 
12:00p.m. and 1:00p.m. - 4:00p.m., Monday through Friday. 

If you challenge the categorical exemption in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone 
else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered to the Board of 
Supervisors at, or prior to, the public hearing. 

Laura Bynum, County Clerk 

 By: s:/ Wendy Winningham, Deputy
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